August 3, 2012

Stephen Baker 

President of MAAO
RE:  Common Land Unit (CLU)

Dear President Baker,

On July 24, 2012 the MAAO Agricultural Committee met at the Kelly Inn, St. Cloud, Minnesota to discuss regional agricultural issues.  Committee members were present from each of the nine regions, along with the Department of Revenue representative.  

Per your request, the committee discussed at length the June 22, 2012 e-mail from Doug Walvatne, Otter Tail County Assessor regarding an attempt by his office to obtain Common Land Unit (CLU) data from their local Farm Service Agency (FSA).  Their request was denied due to legislative changes to Section 1619 of the Food, Conservation and Energy Act of 2008, which limits information that can be shared with non-federal agencies.  For clarification, CLU’s are an outline of a parcel(s) field boundary.  Assessors use CLU’s to develop a Crop Productivity Index (CPI) for use in the assessment of agricultural land.  

Discussion by the committee included the following topics:  
· Benefits of obtaining geospatial shapes (CLU’s)
· Completion of individual county base parcel mapping 
· Use of CPI’s for equitable assessment of agricultural properties
· How CLU’s and CPI’s are recognized by farmers 

· Support of county GIS department’s
· Assessor interaction/contact with local FSA offices

· How the use of this data will vary from county to county

· Education for and training of assessment personnel in the use of CPI’s

· Sharing of parcel maps, GIS aerials with local FSA offices in exchange for CLU’s data

The committee also addressed the need for Conservation Reserve Program (CRP) data, another program administered by FSA/NRCS offices.  Acreage enrolled in this program retains the agricultural classification as it is considered 2a.   Thence, for the correct classification and valuation of acreage enrolled in this program receipt of this data is important for assessment purposes.  The CRP data layer was last made available to assessors in 2008.
Therefore, based on the above referenced information, it is the unanimous decision of the MAAO Agricultural Committee to support MAAO in the pursuit of obtaining Common Land Units and Conservation Reserve Program data. 

Sincerely,
Jeanne Henderson, Agricultural Committee Chair

On behalf of the MAAO Agricultural Committee

